
1/2 

 

  
 

 
 
 

A NOTE FROM MRS HEFFER 

REMEMBRANCE - A week of remembrance this week! We were so very proud of the children this week with 

the way in which they showed their respect on 11th November when, as a whole school, we shared a 2 minute 

silence. During the morning, we were also visited by members of the British Legion who shared with us the 

good work that they do and reminded the children of why their work is so important. They also commented 

on how well the children listened and how impressed they were with the knowledge the children shared 

about the war and remembrance day. Year 6 also shared their own research and thoughts about the war. It 

certainly was a day that the whole school came together to remember. Thank you to all! 

REPORTING TO PARENTS - Parental consultations have now almost come to an end. We hope that you have 

found these meetings beneficial and they have given you an insight into your child’s progress and what they 

need to work on to progress further. Please do not hesitate to let your child’s teacher know if you have any 

further questions. I would like to thank the teachers for their time given to these meetings. 

SWIMMING - On Friday, we took a year 5 and 6 swimming squad to compete against several others schools in 

our Penryn cluster. It was without doubt, a very exciting and rather ‘noisy’ afternoon with many successes. 

Our children showed excellent team spirit and performed to the best of their ability gaining several medals. 

They were all clearly very pleased with their performance and we were very proud of their achievements. 

Well done to all! Many thanks also to the patience of the parents due to the late finish. A contingency plan for 

returning late back to school due to unforeseen circumstance will be put in place for future events. We very 

much appreciate your continued support at these events.  

SPACE ODYSSEY – the space dome will be ‘landing’ in our school hall on Tuesday, 18th November. All pupils will 

get the opportunity to enjoy this amazing experience. Those pupils who have experienced this a few years ago 

will be delighted to find that the presenter has updated and added many new aspects to the show. Indeed, we 

felt that this was such an opportunity not to be missed, we are inviting adults to a viewing from 2.30 to 

3.30pm. If you do wish to take advantage of this offer, please see Mrs Read in the office. The cost of entry for 

an adult is £3.50 and a crèche will be available  from 3pm for the children of parents wanting to ‘enter the 

dome’! As the dome will be placed in our hall, multi-skills club will not be taking place but Mr Prendergast and 

Mrs Brooks  will be happy to have the multi-skills children in the library until the usual end of club pick up 

time.  

Let’s hope the weekend brings some dry weather.  

 
Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 
A big thank you to everyone who has supported the appeal this year. The wristbands have certainly 
been popular as we had to ring and ask for more on several occasions.  
A special thank you to year 6,  Miss Braddon  and Mrs Read for helping  with the poppy box. Year 6 
did a sterling job taking it round to each class on a regular basis.  It has been very successful in 
raising awareness of the appeal to the children in this special centenary year.   Mrs Waters. 

Lost ‘Hello Kitty’ black bag with swimming kit in (left in main reception area on Monday).  Has anyone 
accidentally picked it up?  
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Note re change to lunch menu week beginning 8th December:  As Christmas lunch 

is on a Thursday – children will be offered the Thursday menu on the Wednesday. 

Celebration Assembly:  Well done to Arthur Long, Samuel Anderson, Oliver Searle, Samuel Kneebone, Noah Harland, 
Jake Mackrill, Joe Barber, Megan Laval, Shannon Hennessy, Amelia Vincent, George Bennett-Hughes, Matt Marshall, Zoe 
Willcocks, Stanley Cameron and William Best for achieving 50 points and receiving their Bronze Certificate.  Rebecca 
Nelson and Lucy Nancarrow have reached 100 points and received their Silver certificates – well done. 

 

 

Currently recruiting for a Catering Assistant for Perran Ar Worthal  Primary School –This role is 

7.5 hours per week; Monday – Friday term time only, plus three cleaning days per year. 

Working as part of a small close knit team. You will be assisting the Catering Manager with 
serving of meals and maintaining standards of Food Hygiene and Health and Safety.  

Training will be given, uniform and safety shoes will be provided. 

Pay rate of £6.50 per hour. Pay is pro rata of 38 weeks term time and 4 weeks holiday, paid 

over 12 months. 
 

Please contact Jan Davies on 07917 505885 for further information and an application form. 

 
***FOPS UPDATE *** 

 
 
 

FOPS 
 

Well last weeks quiz and music night was once again a huge success. A great 
big thank you to Andy and Lucy McKnight, Grapefruit moon and the Choir for 
keeping us all entertained. And a big thank you to you all for your continued 
support. 
 

The quiz and music night raised just under £500, the raffle on the night made 

£114, and the cake stall took £61. So all in all a good days work ! 

 
Don't forget the Bags2school need to be returned (Stuffed full we hope) on 
Monday. Additional black bags can also be sent in. 
 
The next fops meeting is on Thursday 27th November, 7.00p.m at the school. All 
welcome. Please bring along your thoughts and ideas.  
 
 


